
Headteacher update 

The week ahead 

Lots of updates this week so I will get straight to it! 

Christmas play costumes: 

I know that Miss Clackworthy has informed Brison’s class parents of what their child needs 

to wear for their Christmas performance.  

Longships and Cowloe are going to be Victorian Urchins in the performance of Charles   

Dickens. They just need to wear basic ‘old clothing’.  If all else fails, a white T shirt and black 

bottoms is fine. The children with specific roles in Cowloe have been spoken to already. Can 

we have costumes in on Monday please. 

SEND parents evening 

Following the meetings with the class teachers, Mrs Thomas is offering SEND appointments 

on Thursday14th Dec 10.30-4.30. These appointments are available to anyone who’s child is 

on our SEND register, or anyone who has a specific concern about their child’s learning that 

they would like explored further. If you would like to make an appointment, contact Mrs 

Raitt in the office.  

Sporting opportunities term 3 

We are very lucky to have 2 opportunities for an after school club in January: 

1. Karate—available to all. This begins on Friday 12th January for 5 weeks. It will be £2 

a session. If you child would like to join, please see Rhiannon in the office and pay 

£10 for the block of sessions. 

2. Tennis—for KS1 children. We have 8 spaces for this. This begins on Tuesday 9th for 5 

weeks and will cost £20 for the block. This includes a tennis racket at the end of it. 

Please see Mrs Raitt in the office if you would like to sign up. 

Sadly, the uptake for the Thursday clubs has been very poor. It is costing the school a lot of 

money each week and is not sustainable. We have decided that we will be running the club 

for KS2 next term, and KS1 in term 4. This will now be free of charge. It will focus on a     

specific sport (Football in the spring and cricket in the summer) in the hope that we can 

arrange some matches. 

Contact information 

Tel: 01736 871 392 

Mrs Smith:  

head@sennen.tpacademytrust.org 

Mrs Raitt:  

sennen@tpacademytrust.org 

Mrs Thomas (SENDCO): 

rthomas@sennen.tpacademytrust.org 

Mrs Baker:                                                      
sbaker@sennen.tpacademytrust.org 

Mrs Hulse: 

khulse@sennen.tpacademytrust.org 

Miss Clackworthy: 

hclackworthy@sennen.tpacademytrust.org 

Miss Sawle: 

csawle@sennen.tpacademytrust.org 

Mrs Tindall: 

etindall@sennen.tpacademytrust.org 

Important dates: 

13.12—dress rehearsals 

14.12—KS2 Xmas performance—

1.30 

15.12—Xmas dinner 

15.12—KS1 & EYFS Xmas perfor-

mance 

18.12—Xmas panto—Hall for  

Cornwall. 

19.12—Christmas party & last day 

of school. Non uniform / festive 

wear 

4.1.24—first day of term 3 

 

 

Day Event Club option—no clubs this week 

Mon Shh—secret afternoon event on field—

See Mrs Raitt’s email! 

Costumes in for xmas plays please 

 

Tues   

Wed Dress rehearsal—both year groups  

Thurs KS2 performance—1.30  

Fri Christmas dinner 

EYFS & KS1 performance—1.30 

 



Christmas party 

As is traditional for our Christmas party, we ask that parents (secretly) send in a wrapped book that we can give to the       

children at the party. Mrs Raitt will be collecting them in the office from next week. If you are going to struggle with this     

financially, please send me an email and we will be able to help.  

On party day, we will be doing party food at lunchtime instead of ordering school lunches. We will be making sure there is a 

mix of sweet and savoury foods on offer. You will not need to order or pay for meals on this day. If your child has specific   

dietary requirements (that we don’t already know about), please come and see me by Friday 15th so that I can make sure 

they are catered for. 

Last day of term 

A few people have asked about our 

finish time on the last day of term. 

We will be finishing at the usual 

time of 3.15, however we              

understand some people like to 

head off to beat the traffic, so you 

are welcome to collect your child 

after 1.30. Please let us know if this 

is the case so that we can plan for 

our class. 

Christmas at PK Porthcurno  

PK Porthcurno have this lovely festive 

event on this evening. Brisons class 

have worked hard to produce some of 

the art  work on display. We hope to see 

some of you there! 

 

 



Here are a few events taking place locally over the  Christmas 

holidays 

 



 

 

 

 



Lunch Menu 

Children will be asked what they would like each day by their teacher. Children in year R—2 get infant free school meals and 

it is £2.65 for the rest of the school, other than for those pupils who have been awarded income based free school meals.  

 

 

 

 

Xmas dinner day! 


